TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES JUNE 1, 2017
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on June 1, 2017.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: None

Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m.
Mail included two letters from the Building Inspector both regarding Franklin Land Trust (FLT) signs, one on Bardwells Ferry Road and one on the Mohawk Trail. The signs would indicate that the adjacent property had been preserved by the FLT.  The Bardwells Ferry property is bordered by roads on three sides. It was questioned whether that meant one sign or three near the property. The 2016 zoning bylaws did not allow such signs, which are to be 24 x 42 inches in size and eight to nine feet in height. The 2017 bylaws seem to allow such signs. The Bardwells Ferry sign would be located in the Rural Agricultural District, which could be problematic. The Mohawk Trail sign would be in the Commercial District which is allowed, as FLT is a commercial business. However, upon studying the 2017 zoning bylaws it was found that there is nothing that says commercial signs are allowed, but it seems that the FLT signs are not prohibited by either state law or town bylaws. The consensus of the Board was that FLT can have the signs by right, but Joe will contact the Building Inspector for his opinion.
The Board discussed the possible consequences if someone was intentionally ignoring zoning bylaws. A fine could be levied by the Building Inspector.

The meeting was recessed at 7:31 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Bassett Homestead, LLC (Rebecca Ashenden). John Taylor recused himself. 
The meeting resumed at 8:05 p.m. 

The Board discussed whether the Ashenden project met the criteria for a Special Permit. The Vavstuga Weaving Studio is an established business, which brings economic benefit to the town. This project will allow that business to expand. There is plenty of parking along a large, circular driveway. Water comes from a private well. No additional public services will be required. This project will increase the tax base, and will not require more of the town’s services. There will be no changes to the outside of the building, so existing drainage systems will be adequate.
A motion was made by Chris Macek and seconded by Eric Lucentini, that the Board grant a Special Permit to Bassett Homestead, LLC, allowing the establishment of a Bed and Breakfast, at property located at 80 Bassett Road (Map 8, Lot 7).


Voting in Support of motion: Palmeri, Macek, Grunberg, Lucentini, Parry

       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None
John Taylor returned to the meeting.

Discussion was held on Air B&Bs, regarding whether those businesses should be classified as short-term rentals, and whether Special Permits should be required. 

Molly Cantor has approached the Board asking to have two apartments in her proposed new building rather than the one which has already been approved by Special Permit. She would rather not have anotther hearing and would like to request an amendment to he existing Special Permit, and ask the boards to waive the 35-day comment period. Joe will follow up on this with Town Counsel.
At 9:10 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. Noah seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
Letters from the Building Inspector regarding FLT signs
